

## MULBARTON PRIMARY SCHOOL

P.O. Box 1209, Mulbarton, 2059 ● 16 Archibald Avenue, Mulbarton Ext.3, Johannesburg Telephone: (011) 432-3288/9 ● Fax: (011) 432-2849 ● Email: admin2@mulbartonprimary.co.za

Finance: accounts@mulbartonprimary.co.za

All other correspondence: admin2@mulbartonprimary.co.za

Newsletter 09 of 2025

18 March 2025

"To deny people their human rights is to challenge their very humanity." ~ Nelson Mandela

From the Principal's Desk

Please note that this Friday, 21 March is a public holiday (Human Rights Day) – school will be closed. There will be no extra murals for the remainder of the term.

On a sad note, we will be bidding farewell to Mr. D. Mohale (one of our general assistants) who will be retiring (31 March 2025) from the GDE after many long years of dedicated service. He has spent 18 of those years at Mulbarton Primary School and he will be dearly missed. On behalf of the School Management Team, School Governing Body, Staff, Learners and Parents, we want to extend a big Thank you to Mr. Mohale for all his input into the lives of our staff and learners (past and present) and for all his contribution, hard work and sacrifice made to Mulbarton Primary School.

Please note that learners (Grades R-7) will be dismissed at 12h15 next Wednesday, 26 March due to a staff function. Please make the necessary transport arrangements.

Parents Evening will take place next Thursday, 27 March 2025, between 17h00 and 19h00. Grade R-3 parents may proceed directly to their child's class to collect the reports. Parents of grade 4-7 learners to first collect reports from the hall and then proceed to the respective educators' classrooms.

Next Friday, 28 March, is the last day of Term 1. School will dismiss at 10h00, please make the necessary transport arrangements for your child. School re-opens on Tuesday, 8 April 2025.

Please note that there will be no newsletter next week. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support and co-operation over the past term. Have a restful break and if you are going to be travelling this holiday, please go safely.

Thank you for all your support and co-operation over the past term.

L. Kistadoo

Principal

## Reminders

- School Shop (for uniform) is open Tuesday and Friday from 07h30 08h00
- Please download the School Communicator onto your PC, laptop or mobile phone for school info and news <a href="https://www.school-communicator.com">www.school-communicator.com</a>
- Our banking details are: NEDBANK BOOYSENS 198005 A/C # 1980316023.
- No cell phones, tablets or any other electronic devices are allowed at school If you are caught with these items, it will be confiscated and a penalty fee of R250.00 will be charged to get it back.
- Left behind We are appealing to parents not to deliver items that your child has left behind or the parent has gone early morning shopping to bring to the learner food; money; projects; sports kit; clothes; house keys; etc. What is left behind stays behind! Parents, children will never learn responsibility if you keep running after them. Please instill in them the habit of packing their bags and getting ready for school the night before! This also disrupts classes and lessons when children are constantly called up to the office.
- Lost and found Parents, please insert a clear label with your child's name, surname & grade on all your child's uniform items (this applies to all learners in Grade R-7). We have a large number of uniform items in the Lost & Found container without labels, and we find that learners (and sometimes even parents) claim uniform items that do not even belong to them. Please note that all lost uniform items without labels will be washed and sent to our uniform shop for resale.

## Advert

General Assistant Post – Substitute
Requirements – Good Communication skill, Police Clearance.
Duties – Sweeping, Mopping, Scrubbing of classroom, Corridors, Stairs and School Toilets. General cleaning of the school and surroundings.

Ability to work extra hours, weekends and school holidays are required by the school.

Closing date – 20 March 2025

All CV's must be handed in at Mulbarton Primary School - 16 Archibald Ave, Mulbarton Ext 3

If you have not had a reply by 28 March 2025 consider your application as unsuccessful